

PART 1: LISTENING COMPREHENSION

Section 1: Questions 1-5: Listen to Jennie talking about her living room and fill in the blanks with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS or A NUMBER from the recording.

1. Jennie shares her living room with _____ other people.
2. In Jennie's living room, they place the sofa _____ the TV.
3. In Jennie's living room, there are drinks and snacks on a brown _____.
4. They have lots of _____ on the walls.
5. They often celebrate special events with their _____ in the living room.

Section 2: Questions 6-10: Listen to the conversation between Alisa and Dina about their last holiday and answer the following questions with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS and/or A NUMBER from the recording.

6. How many swimming pools were there outside the hotel?
7. What did Dina and her friends do on the island?
8. What did Alisa do with her family last holiday?
9. Who did Alisa play with every morning?
10. What did Dina have after the holiday?

PART II: READING COMPREHENSION

PASSAGE 1: Questions 11-15: Read the passage about the writer's workplace and answer each question with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the passage.

I work as an automobile engineer in an automobile manufacturing company headquartered in San Bruno, California, United States. My workplace is an office in a big building. It's a busy place where people work together. Inside, there are desks and chairs where we sit and work. Each desk has a computer and a phone. There are also printers and scanners in the hallway for us to use. My desk is near a big window, and I have a computer and a phone on it. There are some shelves behind me where I keep books and papers. Every morning, we have meetings in a big room with a long table and chairs. We use a modern projector in the meeting room for showing presentations. The office has big windows that let in lots of light. The office is always busy with people talking on the phone and typing on their computers. Sometimes, there's classical music playing in the background. Overall, my workplace has everything they need to do their job. It's a busy and productive place where everyone works together as a team.

11. What can the writer see inside the workplace?
12. Where do they place the printers and scanners?
13. What is on the shelves behind the writer's desk?
14. How often do the meetings take place in the workplace?
15. How is the writer's workplace?

Passage 2: Questions 16-20: Read the following text and fill in each gap in the summary with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS from the passage.

Last summer, my friends and I had a trip to London. This trip *was so fantastic, I never wanted it to end.* We spent our days exploring the city, walking around, and taking lots of pictures. We were so excited to see Big Ben, the London Eye, and other famous places. We walked around a lot and took

many pictures. We visited the Tower of London and saw the Crown Jewels. We also rode on the big wheel called the London Eye, and the view was amazing! We spent a day in Hyde Park, where we had a picnic and relaxed in the sun.

One of the best parts was trying different foods. We ate fish and chips, which is a famous British dish, and it was delicious! We also tried a traditional English breakfast with eggs, bacon, and beans.

At night, we went to see a musical in the theater. It was so fun to watch and sing along. We also went to some cool clubs and danced until late.

London was such an exciting city, and we had the best time exploring it together. We stayed in a hostel and made lots of new friends. It was a trip we'll always remember, and I hope we can go back again one day!

Summary:

Last summer, the writer with his friends went to London for a/an (16) ____ trip. They explored the city, took photos of famous places like Big Ben, and visited historic sites like the Tower of London and saw the (17) _____. Riding the London Eye gave them an amazing view. They had a picnic in (18) _____ and tried British dishes like fish and chips and a traditional (19) _____. In the evening, they watched a/an (20) _____ and went dancing. They stayed in a hostel and made new friends. It was an unforgettable trip that they hoped to remember for a long time.

Part III: Writing

Write full sentences based on given words by choosing the best answer (A, B, C or D)

21. In front/ my house/ there/ small garden/ grow vegetables/ many type/ flower/.

- A. In front of my house, there is a small garden for grow vegetables and many types with flowers.
- B. In front of my house, there is a small garden for grow vegetables and many types of flowers.
- C. In front in my house, there are small garden to grow vegetables and many types of flowers.
- D. In front of my house, there is a small garden to grow vegetables and many types of flowers.

22. My living room/ quite big/ a table and a sofa/ the guests/ sit/.

- A. My living room are quite big with a table and a sofa for the guests sitting.
- B. My living room is quite big with a table and a sofa for the guests to sit.
- C. My living room is quite big with a table and a sofa so the guests to sit.
- D. My living room are quite big with a table and a sofa for the guests sit.

23. We/ use/ printer/ print text documents/ such/ letter, report, essay, and forms/.

- A. We use printer to print text documents such to letters, reports, essays, and forms.
- B. We use the printer for print text documents such to letters, reports, essays, and forms.
- C. We use printer for print text documents such as letters, reports, essays, and forms.
- D. We use the printer to print text documents such as letters, reports, essays, and forms.

24. In/last meeting/ manager/ use/ Chinese projector/ show/ new factory map/.

- A. In the last meeting, my manager used a Chinese projector to show the new factory map.
- B. In the last meeting, my manager used Chinese projector for show new factory map.
- C. In the last meeting, my manager used a Chinese projector for show the new factory map.
- D. In the last meeting, my manager used Chinese projector to show new factory map.

25. When/ I/ visit Hanoi City/ learn/ Vietnamese history/ museum/ buy souvenirs/ Dong Xuan market/.

- A. When I visited Hanoi City, I learned about Vietnamese history at a museum and bought souvenirs at Dong Xuan market.
- B. When I visited Hanoi City, I learnt Vietnamese history from a museum and bought souvenirs from Dong Xuan market.
- C. When I visited Hanoi City, I learned from Vietnamese history at the museum and bought souvenirs in Dong Xuan market.
- D. When I visited Hanoi City, I learned for Vietnamese history in a museum and bought souvenirs at Dong Xuan market.

26. When/ Mike/teenager/ he/ often/ go/ the park/ play sports/ soccer/ basketball/.

- A. When Mike were a teenager, he often goes to the park to play sports like soccer and basketball.
- B. When Mike was teenager, he often went at the park for play sports like soccer or basketball.
- C. When Mike was a teenager, he often went to the park to play sports like soccer or basketball.
- D. When Mike were teenager, he often went to the park for play sports like soccer and basketball.

27. Go along/ river/ you/ see/ Japanese restaurant/ behind/ post office/.

- A. Go along a river and you will see Japanese restaurant behind post office.
- B. Go along this river and you will see Japanese restaurant behind the post office.
- C. Go along the river and you will see the Japanese restaurant behind the post office.
- D. Go along these river and you can see the Japanese restaurant behind post office.

28. Excuse me,/ I/ lost,/ can you/ show/ way/ nearest restaurant/?

- A. Excuse me, I am lost, can you show me the way to the nearest restaurant?
- B. Excuse me, I lost, can you show me the way at the nearest restaurant?
- C. Excuse me, I was lost, can you show the way to nearest restaurant?
- D. Excuse me, I am lost, can you show me way from the nearest restaurant?

29. Houses/ city/ usually/ expensive/ those/ countryside/.

- A. Houses in the city is usually more expensive than those in the countryside.
- B. Houses in the city are usually more expensive than those in the countryside.
- C. Houses are in the city usually more expensive than those in the countryside.
- D. Houses in the city are usually expensiver than those in the countryside.

30. countryside/ more/ relaxing/ peaceful/ lots of/ open space/ fresh air/.

- A. The countryside more relaxing and peaceful with lots of opening space and fresh air.
- B. The countryside is more relaxing and peacefuller with lots of open space and fresh air.
- C. The countryside is more relaxinger and peaceful with lots of open space and fresh air.
- D. The countryside is more relaxing and peaceful with lots of open space and fresh air.